IRRT meeting from April 19, 2019
In attendance:
Linda Campillo, Chair/treasurer
Jian Wang, Chair/secretary
Amy Lee, FVRL
Veronica Vichit-Vadakan, past chair
Maria Piedad Allende, Sevilla, Spain
We didn’t receive the LSTA grant that we applied for, and Veronica mentioned that there might be some funds left over. However, Linda explained that she didn’t think our proposal met with the grant focus/goals.
Amy Lee talked about the exchange FVRL did with Xiamen, China. The exchange was for two weeks, and they involved library information but also cultural experiences. One of the things that librarians did were offer storytimes for children, which was a success. We talked about doing the same thing with the Horner Exchange librarians when they come to Oregon.
Jian Wang said that the Confucius Institute could collaborate with IRRT to possibly pay for hotel rooms at the Moderna Hotel for the visiting librarians. The visiting librarians also would do a presentation for the institute and perhaps other activities.
We agreed to plan for a two-week Horner librarians exchange for 2020. Librarians traveling from Oregon will probably have to pay their own plane fares, and their accommodations and meals are usually covered in China. Of course, they also would need their own spending money. We are still looking at potential grants, and Richard Sapon-White has sent out a lot of donation letters, but we haven’t received any donations yet. (since the meeting we learned Phil Knight rejected our donation proposal).
We will also try to acquire donations for other hotel stays and meals to cut some expenses.
Linda and Jian will try to contact the new state librarian after she takes her position on May 13th.
Maria Piedad Allende (Pia) expressed interest in setting up an exchange for librarians to Sevilla, Spain. She and her family lived in the Redmond area, and they still own a house there.
We will need to meet again in late summer or early fall to see where we are in our funding process, and also to elect a new chairperson to take Linda’s place.
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